Mount Vernon Continuum of Care for the Homeless

Meeting Minutes

January 20, 2011

Meeting Facilitator: Karl Bertrand

Present: 

	K. Bertrand, PD&D
	T. Mastroeni, Mt. Vernon United Tenants

	T. Brown, City of Mount Vernon
	A. Muhammed, Renaissance

	R. Iaboni, City of Mount Vernon
	A. McDermott, City of Mount Vernon

	C. Jones, City of Mt. Vernon
	D. Scholar, City of Mount Vernon

	P. Harper, HMIS
	Y. Spiegel, PD&D

	
	C. Sylvester, City of Mount Vernon


 TOPICS:

I. Welcomes and Introduction

II. Announcements

Fair Housing compliance training session to be held Feb. 15 at 11:30 am in the Yonkers Riverfront library. This meeting is mandatory for all agencies in the CoC.
III. FY10 renewal awards announced.

Hopefully this will expedite the execution of the renewal contracts, especially for the projects with operating periods which start 2/1/11 (4 in Mount Vernon, 18 in Westchester).

Award levels are as expected, except for CMV YMCA S+C 627C, which is significantly higher. Yoav will inquire about this.

New projects announcement is expected in the “spring”.
IV. DSS subsidies for S+C clients

DSS does not want to pay to house S+C clients anymore, when Federal funds can cover 100% of the rent.

The default plan is for the County rent subsidy for S+C clients to be set to $0. This will not affect clients’ other benefits.

However, providers can use standard DSS form to request that the rent subsidy be set higher, where necessary to cover the 8% admin or repairs costs taken from grant savings.

Carmen comments that for CMV S+C projects, DSS should not reduce the subsidy to $0, since it is indeed necessary to support the current occupancies. That is the point of the form, and Mount Vernon can document that to DSS to get the county subsidies continued.

V. APR Update

Currently pending APRs, to be submitted through e-snaps:

Renaissance Chronic Dependency Outreach is due in nine days (1/29/11). Draft of HMIS-generated APR has NOT been provided for review, and so is 5 weeks late.

CMV S+C IV is one day late for review. 

In addition, the APR for the extension period for S+C II C30-4025 was due December 29, 2010, and so is 2 months late for review and 3 weeks late to HUD.
Renaissance should be working on S+C 02 and CDO APRs. Tim Burns at the YMCA is working on the S+C 04 APR.
VI. Grant Fund drawdown report

See handout, based on imcomplete report out of LOCCS.

The two-year contract for Renaissance Chronic Homeless Outreach ended 7/31/10, unclear if it was fully drawn down or if money nows needs to be recouped by HUD.

CMV Shelter Plus Care projects are behind schedule and should have 1-3 beds added above contracted number of beds to catch up. These are S+C IV (2-3 units), S+C V (1-2 units), Renaissance S+C (1 unit), and S+C for Vets (5 unit). This means CMV needs to find ~10 disabled homeless to place in these new beds, as has been discussed for months.

No clients yet identified for the empty C70-4026 S+C Vets. Most veterans seem to be housed elsewhere already. 

FY09 grants (1-year renewals): 

Rehousing Assistance, CMV S+C 02, CMV S+C 03, and CMV S+C YMCA were not on LOCCS report.

475B Shallow Rent (4 months), 501B Mt. Vernon OWN, and 625B Renaissance CHO (5 months) are behind schedule and must be brought up to date ASAP by vouchering to HUD. Carmen suspects the LOCCS report is in error for these grants.

VII. Other new business

a) Homeless Point In Time count set for night of 1/26/11. Todd, Arthur, and MVPD will count street homeless. YMCA will complete survey for overnight shelter clients.

b) AHAR just completed by Pat Harper and John DiPirro and submitted to HUD.

Next meeting February 17 at 9:30am.


